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     Rector’s Rambling
As I sit down to write this I am aware of how much I am looking forward to Advent this year.  Maybe because of how crazy this Fall has been.  I want to put Christmas off for as long as I can and I plan to do so by really living into the Season of Advent.  I am going to do all that I can to not buy into Christmas starting on November 26th (actually by the decorations in the stores, Christmas started about a month ago).  I am going to get our Advent wreath out on Saturday, November 27th and get ready to use it on Sunday.  I am not going to put one Christmas decoration up until Christmas Eve.  I am going to go back to the days when people decorated their Christmas Trees on Christmas Eve after midnight Mass.  I am going to send my Christmas cards out some time during the Twelve Days of Christmas (so don’t think we forgot you).  Yes, this year we (Doug and I) are going to live into the Church calendar, God’s time if you will, and not get caught up in the frenzy of the Christmas Season as dictated to us by the consumer driven culture we live in. That’s my plan anyway.

I am going to try to live more intentionally into the Season of Advent, the season of joyful expectation of the coming of our Savior.  I am going to try to use my knitting (if our kitten Boo will give me a break and leave my yarn alone) as a way to have more quiet prayer time.  I am going to try to just slow down and be present in the moment and not rush into the craziness of Christmas and then Christmas Day becomes such a let down because it feels like now it is all over.  Christmas Day should be the beginning, the start of the Christmas Season.  Maybe we’ll start a new tradition of giving little gifts each of the twelve days of Christmas like the song but not so extravagant (where would you get 8 ladies to come dance for you or maids who milk cows?) but just small things, maybe even not material things but small gestures of kindness to keep us in the Christmas spirit for the whole twelve days. I haven’t quite thought it all out yet but writing this has helped me get a good start on making this year different and more meaningful. I don’t know how successful I am going to be at this but I am going to give it a concentrated effort. I hope you too will find some ways to mark Advent as more than just something that changes the way we do Sunday worship for a few weeks. As part of this effort I am going to offer an Advent Meditation one night a week at the church.  This will be about an hour of quite guided meditation on the themes of Advent from 7:00 - 8:00. There will be a sign-up sheet on the board so we can see how many people want to participate which will determine where we meet.  The first session will be on Tuesday, November 30th and the others will all be on Monday (the 29th is the community dinner).  Come join me and set aside an hour a week to be in Advent even if the rest of the week is full of Christmas.

Peace,

Denise +
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Are any of you like me and don’t try new things because you won’t be the best at it, or

maybe not be good at all.  Why is it we feel we must be perfect at everything, or it isn’t worth doing?  When Rev. Denise and I spoke about me becoming the Senior Warden, I immediately thought no way --  I won’t know what to do and there will be so many things that I must learn.  Or, when I’m asked to cook something, I immediately say “no, I don’t cook.”  I never consider the possibility of learning how because I feel it won’t be good.  I was speaking with a church member the other day.  She recently joined the church knitting group.  She said that after seeing what her knitted shawl looked like, she was thinking of quitting the group.  We all should try to remember that as long as we’re doing our best, that’s all we need to do.  So what if things don’t always turn out perfectly, let’s hold our heads up high knowing that we gave it our all.

When President Obama addressed a school in Philadelphia during their back-to-school event, he encouraged the students and staff to not only set their goals high, but to believe that they can reach them.  He was telling them to always do their best.  In an October reading in our Forward Day By Day, it speaks of a young boy who was a talented artist.    Although some might have said his work was odd or not good because it only covered the bottom half of the canvas.  He didn’t let it stop him from painting.  In fact, once the question was asked of him as to why he didn’t fill the top half the canvas when painting, he simply replied, “Because I can’t reach that high!”  We should follow this young boy’s example.  He didn’t stop painting even though others may have found his work less than perfect.  He just kept applying his talent to the canvas and did the best that he could with the capabilities that he had.  If you do your best, God will do the rest.  Trying is the initiation of faith.








Sheila Gray








Senior Warden

ECW News

The ECW Remembers Mittie Buchanan
Mittie Buchanan was the president of the St. James’ Episcopal Church Women (ECW).  Through her leadership during her time as president, the ECW accomplished many things.  New chairs were purchased for the Parish Hall, a new faucet for the kitchen, new kitchen stools, and the establishment of St. James’ Women’s Appreciation Day to honor the Women of St. James’.  On this day of appreciation the women of St. James’ wear red.

Mittie was determined to revise the ECW by-laws and insisted that we work on them at each of our recent meetings going through them a page at a time.  This was not something that most of us were thrilled about but it was important to Mittie and she was persistent.  Image that.  We have not yet completed the revision of the by-laws but we will.  We know that Mittie will know if we don’t get them done and she will not be happy with us.  So we will continue to work diligently to complete this task that was so important to her.


Mittie passed away on October 29, 2010.  Many of us attended her funeral on November 5th.  The Women of St. James’ wore red ribbons in honor of Mittie.  We are very saddened by her loss.  We thank her for all the contributions she made to the ECW and for her friendship.  She was special to us and we will always miss her.

So Little Time

             By Viney Wilder
There is so little time to feel the rain,

To hear the wind, to touch the cold white snow,

To look on ripened fields of golden grain,

To walk with April down a furrowed row.

So little time for toil and tears and mirth,

For joy and sorrow, pain and ecstasy,

For sowing seeds beneath the warm brown earth

And reaping harvests in humility.

So little time to dream, to think, to feel,

To linger with the stars when night is old,

To light a candle where the heart may kneel

In gratitude for blessings manifold.

But briefer yet by far the precious time

Left to the dreamer weaving words in rhyme.

This poem is dedicated to the memory of
Mittie Rucker Buchanan

Our beloved ECW President
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It was all of us working together that made St. James’ Bazaar a huge success.  Thank you so much to all our volunteers who worked so hard both before and during the Bazaar.  Thank you to everyone who donated items for our Nice as New Store, for our gift baskets, and for our bake table.  Thank you to all who purchased basket tickets and to all who attended the Bazaar.  

A list of the basket winners has been posted on the bulletin board.  We sold 775 tickets and made $1,344.00 on our gift baskets.  We are continuing to calculate our profit from the Bazaar but it looks like it will be around $3,200.  We could not have done this without you.  Thank you for supporting the Bazaar and the ECW.  

Election of New Officers
In January the ECW will be electing a new president and treasurer for a two-year term.  We are currently looking for women who would be willing to fill these positions.  Any woman that is interested in serving on the ECW in one of these positions, please contact Sue Denison or Adah Morgan before December 12th.  The ECW meets the second Sunday of each month.  Our next meeting will be on December 12th.         
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Annual Meeting
Mark your calendars for our Annual Meeting on February 6th – one service at 9:00 followed by breakfast and the meeting.
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�  Worship


Advent: 


The First Sunday in Advent will be Lessons and Carols with Holy Eucharist. We will have ONE SERVICE that Sunday at 9:00.





�Christmas Services:


7:00 Christmas Eve – Family service with pageant


9:30 – Carol Sing


10:00 – Service with Choir





Denise will do a 10:00 Christmas morning service if there is anyone who wishes to come on Christmas Day.  Please let her know by December 12th if you would like a Christmas morning service.





                           �FELLOWSHIP


I know everyone is busy, doing things at church and things at home with all the holidays coming up. Nov. and Dec. will be quiet as far as game night and outside activities, but you never know what we might come up with on the spur of the moment. Keep your eye on the Sunday announcements. Always open to suggestions and many thanks for your participation. God bless you all, 


Adah    


  P.S.  Please join us on December 5th at 4 PM for a trip to St. Barnabas Church to see many of our very own choir members singing in Handel’s Messiah.  Dinner at Mama Stella’s will follow.  It should be loads of fun!
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